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Notice of Availability:  A TMDL Alternative Regulatory Pathway Proposal for the Management of Selected Mercury-Impaired Waters
In June of 2004 the DEP made available for public review and comment the Proposed Massachusetts Year 2004 Integrated List of Waters that will ultimately be submitted to the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) in fulfillment of reporting requirements of both sections 305(b) (Summary of Water Quality Report) and 303(d) (List of Impaired Waters) of the Clean Water Act (CWA). Responses to the comments received are currently in preparation.
The DEP is now providing for public review and comment a supplementary document to the Proposed Massachusetts Year 2004 Integrated List of Waters. This document, entitled A TMDL Alternative Regulatory Pathway Proposal for the Management of Selected Mercury-Impaired Waters, asserts that a combination of federal, regional and state controls on mercury are the most effective means of remediating the mercury impairment to air-impacted waters and that Massachusetts is effectively implementing a comprehensive plan to address in-state mercury sources. Therefore, the establishment of waterbody-specific TMDLs under the traditional approach is not a wise use of resources, and would not effectively address the problem. Thus, Massachusetts is seeking EPA approval to transfer ninety lakes and ponds from Category 5 (i.e., the 303d List) to Category 4b (i.e., “impaired, but not requiring a TMDL”) of the Proposed Massachusetts Year 2004 Integrated List of Waters.

This proposal is one of several innovative TMDL proposals being developed as part of the Joint Work Plan of EPA’s Innovation Action Council and the Environmental Council of the States’ Cross-Media Committee.  Massachusetts is also seeking EPA approval of this proposal in the spirit of the Joint EPA/State Agreement to Pursue Regulatory Innovation which encourages states to pursue regulatory innovations and ensures timely decisions on those proposals.  Accordingly, Massachusetts has worked closely with the EPA Region 1 on the development of this TMDL alternative pathway pilot projects for waters impaired by mercury from atmospheric deposition. In addition, Massachusetts has held meetings with environmental advocacy groups to explain the benefits of the proposed regulatory alternative pathway and to solicit their comments on the proposal. A “response to comments” document will be developed, incorporating all public comments on the Proposed Massachusetts Year 2004 Integrated List of Waters, including the supplementary mercury alternative document. 

Copies of the proposed Integrated List will be posted on the DEP’s web site at www.mass.gov/dep/brp/wm/tmdls.htm. If you do not have access to the world wide web, please contact the DWM at (508) 767-2872 or (508) 767-2873 to receive a hard copy of the document.

Comments should be submitted in writing to the address below no later than November 12, 2004. 

MADEP

Division of Watershed Management

627 Main Street, Second Floor

Worcester, MA 01608

Attn: Arthur S. Johnson

This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.  http://www.state.ma.us/dep  ( Phone  (508) 792-7470 ( Fax  (508) 791-4131 
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